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     FULL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 11th October 2016 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT:
Cllr’s. Mrs. K. Hanmer – Chair, Mrs. S.A. Watkins – Vice Chair, D. Plant, Mrs. S. Reynolds, C.F. Smith, Miss. H. Smith, B.J. Thompson and K.R. Watkins
IN ATTENDANCE: Amanda Roberts (Telford & Wrekin Council), Adnan Ali (West Mercia Police, Safer Roads Partnership), WPC N. Scott, PCSO James Fox and 12 members of the public.
16/2891  Apologies 
RESOLVED – to accept apologies from Cllr. L.T. Brayne (family commitments), Cllr. M. Hanmer (work) and Cllr. S. Reynolds (TWC Meeting)
16/2892 Disclosable Pecuniary Interest  There were no interests declared in any item on the agenda.
16/2893  To receive Amanda Roberts from Telford & Wrekin Council
Amanda said that she is in attendance to update us on issues raised at our last meeting.  Amanda said that she received an enquiry from the Clerk for the cost of replacing a street light at Charles Street and although she hasn’t got a firm price, it would be no more than £1000.  Ongoing issues with lights at Plough Road should now be resolved and the lights should be working.  

Regarding the issue raised at our last meeting about traffic turning right from the Priory School entrance onto Wrockwardine Wood Way, Amanda said that engineers are going to introduce an experimental order but cannot give a date at the moment, although it will be before the end of the financial year.  Options are being considered as the team need to find a temporary barrier to stop traffic turning right. 
Amanda said that TWC will raise the lack of a bus service to the new school with Arriva at their next meeting.
Regarding the parking issues at Wade Road, Amanda said that there will be a full consultation with regard to the double yellow lines and TWC has already received an objection.

TWC have advertised for someone to patrol the school crossing but have received no response.  The request for a pedestrian crossing has been added to the Capital Scheme list for investigation.

The request for a stop sign on Wade Road junction into Church Road has also been added to the Capital Scheme list.

Consultation with residents for a one way system at Talbot Street/Charles Street has been completed and we will receive feedback once the comments have been considered.

Regarding the car parking at Johnstone Close, Amanda said that Matt has visited the site and he is not sure that parking restrictions would be appropriate.  Matt has suggested that residents are consulted via a questionnaire in partnership with the Parish Council to find out their views.
It was pointed out by members that they understood from the last meeting that the double yellow lines at Wade Road would be installed within six weeks.  Amanda said that she will need to clarify this and come back to us.

The Clerk asked about a request raised at the last meeting to tarmac a grassed area at Johnstone Close. Amanda said she will chase this up and get back to us.

The Chair thanked Amanda for attending and she left the meeting at 7.20pm.

16/2894 To receive Adnan Ali, Community Speed Watch Co-ordinator, West Mercia Police, Safer Roads Partnership
Mr. Ali tabled information leaflets on the Community Speed Watch Scheme and explained that the scheme is co-ordinated by the Safer Roads Partnership and relies on volunteers to run it.

The scheme is only implemented in areas with a speed limit of 30 and 40 mph.  Roads of concern are identified and then Mr. Ali drives and walks the roads to assess that they have a safe place with hard  standing that volunteers can use.  Once the roads are identified data is collected for 7 days to track the speed and volume of traffic.  If 85% of traffic are travelling at 35 in a 30mph zone or 46 in a 40mph zone then community speed watch can be used.  If the speeds are higher other speed restrictions are considered.  If the roads are identified as suitable for speed watch a minimum of six volunteers are required and the Parish Council will be asked to help recruit them.  There is no maximum restriction on the number of volunteers.  Volunteers undergo simple checks to ensure they are who they say they are so that they can be covered by the Partnerships insurance.  A training day will be held for volunteers, half the day spent in the classroom on theory and the other half outside on a practical session.  A radar device is used which looks like a hairdryer and it has a screen that shows the vehicles speed.  High vis jackets are provided at no cost to the council or volunteer.  Someone in the volunteer group has to be the co-ordinator and liaise with the Safer Roads Partnership and attend meetings.  The group choose days and times when they know there is a speeding problem to carry out the speed watch.  There are 30 groups in West Mercia who go out twice a week.  Groups cannot go out after dark.  Mr. Ali said that one person holds the radar, one person records the speed, make and model of the vehicle on a record sheet and the third person acts as a lookout.  The record sheets are sent to the Safer Roads Partnership and if vehicles offend three times the local Safer Neighbourhoods Team visits the driver to request they lower their speed.  Mr. Ali said that there is a waiting list for Community Speed Watch and he cannot predict a time scale as to when it will be up and running.  

A member of the public asked why it takes so long to get a scheme up and running and Mr. Ali said that he has 10 data boxes to cover the area including Worcester and Hereford so this prolongs the waiting time.

Cllr. Thompson said that the Police Commissioner should be asked for another police officer on the beat for Wrockwardine Wood & Trench.  Mr. Ali said that he cannot deal with this request it would be up to the local SNT.

WPC Scott said that for 29 years she has regularly carried out speed enforcement in the area and as much as they would like another officer they are unlikely to get one.  WPC Scott said that they have a large area to cover and the Community Speed Watch is used to support the Safer Neighbourhood Teams.  

The Chair thanked Mr. Ali for attending and he left the meeting at 7.40pm.

16/2895  Public Session
a) A resident said that she and two other residents in attendance with her are concerned about two alley ways from Lennock Road to Woodhouse Crescent and at the back of the Dun Cow Pub to Field Road/Woodhouse Crescent.  The resident said that she has to use the alleyway from Lennock Road late at night and in the early hours of the morning to get to her mother who is ill.  The resident said that the alley is very dark and trees and shrubbery obscure the lights.  She is also concerned about the drug users in the area, that she says the police are aware of and cars are parked there in the night and a needle was recently found on the play area.  The resident said that the alleyway at the back of the Dun Cow has no lighting at all.  The Chair said that we will ask the parish environmental team to deal with the shrubbery and will ask Telford & Wrekin Council to consider lighting.  The Chair said that the police in attendance will also take the issue of drug users on board.

b)  A resident congratulated the parish council on the speed with which they had the street lighting installed at Gibbons Road play area.  The resident said that it has made the field a more open and safer environment.

c) A resident from Wrockwardine Wood Football Club said that the club have objected to the resubmitted planning application for 12 houses instead of 14 on land at Wrockwardine Wood House.  The Chair said that the parish council planning committee met last week and have also objected on the grounds of overdevelopment, increased traffic etc.  Cllr. Mrs. S. Reynolds said that Oakengates have also objected and have ‘green carded’ the application.

d) A resident said that she understands that the ground opposite Kingdom Hall, Plough Road is for sale and is concerned that the builder of Maninplace has bought it and will build more halfway houses.  The resident said that in her opinion we cannot be inundated in Wrockwardine Wood with these types of houses.  The Chair said that our planning committee have objected to this planning application.
e) A resident said that he is a friend of the applicant who has submitted an application to build houses in the grounds of Wrockwardine Wood House and he is going to send details of his plans to sound proof the houses because of the objection from the Football Club.  The Chair said that there are other issues with this application and we have put in our objections and it is now up to the Planning Authority to make any decision.
It was RESOLVED to move item 14 on the agenda to this session:

16/2896  To receive an email from Cllr. Sean Davies regarding the closure of A & E and the Women’s & Children’s Centre at PRH

Cllr. Davies requests that the parish council make it known that the residents in our community have a voice and support a proposed motion.

Cllr. Charles Smith said that we need to support this as we can’t afford to see the hospital downgraded to what could be a cottage hospital.  There are problems travelling to Shrewsbury or Wolverhampton as roads can get blocked causing vital minutes to be lost.  Cllr. Smith pointed out that we do not know who the decision makers are and where they are from.
A resident said that she has been attending the meetings regarding the future of the hospital and is concerned that they are still determined to go ahead with the consultation process in December.

It was RESOLVED to adopt the following motion:

Hospital services are currently under review at the Princess Royal Hospital, with the potential that some services could move to the Royal Shrewsbury Hospital and vice versa.  Reports suggest that the PRH in Telford will be losing its A&E as we know it, and perhaps even more worryingly, the Women & Children’s Centre looks set to close after opening just two years ago at a cost of £28 million.
The PRH4Me campaign aims to raise awareness of hospital services and gather pledges of support for the Princess Royal Hospital.

Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council believes that any downgrading of services at the PRH would be detrimental to the residents of this area.

Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council fully supports the PRH4Me campaign, the PRH and the services it provides, and wishes to show how valued the hospital is in this parish and encourage residents to also pledge their support for the PRH 

16/2897 The Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 13th September 2016 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
16/2898 The Minutes of the Christmas Party Committee Meeting held on 12th July 2016 were accepted by the Full Council.
16/2899 The Minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting held on Monday 26th September 2016 in Private Session were accepted by the Full Council and signed by the Chair of the Finance Committee.
16/2900 The Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on 3rd October 2016 were accepted by the Full Council
16/2901  Clerk’s Report on action taken since the last meeting.

Because of the attendance of Amanda Roberts the Clerk had no further items to report on.

16/2902 Correspondence
a) Telford & Wrekin Council – Notice of Experimental Prohibition of Waiting Orders for New, Road, Wrockwardine Wood – Comments by 28th October.
b) Telford & Wrekin Council – Email from Nick Kitchen regarding Talbot Close/Plough Road Highway Mirror which has been vandalised with blue paint.  The Clerk reported this problem and Nick’s response is that TWC follow national guidance from the Department for Transport in not supporting the use of highway mirrors to resolve visibility issues.  Nick says that TWC will honour previous installations but any issues relating to the maintenance or replacement of the mirror will need to be made at a cost to the land owner or the Parish Council.
c) NHS Future Fit – Email regarding considered location for the Emergency Centre which says that they have received specific concerns about the decision making process and now plan to discuss with partners and respond to concerns constructively and then hold a further Programme Board within a month.  It remains their intention to begin a public consultation in December
d) Telford & Wrekin Council – Invitation to the Festival of Remembrance at Oakengates Theatre on 13th November at 8pm and the Civic Carol Service on 1st December at 7.30pm.  These events are ticket only.
e) Telford & Wrekin Citizens Advice – Invitation to the Annual General Meeting on 26th October at Belmont Community Hall, Wellington at 7pm.
Correspondence received after publication of the agenda:

Telford & Wrekin Council – Consultation notice on Local Development Orders which runs from 10th October to 7th November.  Further information can be found at www.telford.gov.uk/HHLDO  This item will be included on the agenda for the Wrekin Area Committee Meeting on 19th October where there will be an opportunity for any member to attend and ask questions or share views.

SALC – Notice of the Wrekin Area Committee Annual General Meeting on 19th October at 7pm at High Ercall Village Hall, Park Lane, High Ercall.

SALC – Notice of Annual General Meeting and Conference on Saturday 19th November at Dawley Town Hall, New Street, Dawley at 10am – 2.30pm.  Registration, Tea and Coffee at 9.30am.
TABLED CORRESPONDENCE

SALC – Information Bulletins September and October.  Telford & Wrekin Parish Forum Minutes of meeting held on 14th September.  Telford Culture Zone Newsletter
16/2903 Payments to be Issued
Each Councillor received a list of the expenditure transactions for October 2016.  RESOLVED – that the expenditure transactions for October 2016 totalling £18,339.41 be approved. (Copy list attached to office Minutes)
16/2904 To receive and approve a Statement of Accounts for September
A Statement of Accounts for September was tabled (copy attached to office Minutes). RESOLVED – to approve and accept the Statement of Accounts for September 2016.
16/2905 Any Items of Information or Items for the next Agenda
There were no further items.

16/2906 Date & Venue of the Next Meeting
Tuesday 8th November in the School Hall at 7pm.
Signed…………………………………………………

Date………………………………….


Chairman
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